








S.B. 3 

S.B. 5 

WATER AND IRRIGATION 

Reservoir operators - compliance with directions of state 
engineer. Permits the attorney general to commence 
proceedings against reservoir operators to obtain 
compliance with the directions of the state engineer. 

April 12 April 12 

Nontributary ground water - legislative declaration -
definition - permits for wells - adjudication of water 
rights - appropriation. Makes a legislative declaration 
that recognizes the unique, finite nature of nontributary 
ground water; declares that nontributary ground water 
shall be devoted to beneficial use in amounts based upon 
conservation of the resource and protection of vested 
water rights; states that the doctrine of prior 
appropriation shall not apply to nontributary ground 
water; and requires that nontributary ground water be 
allocated on the basis of ownership of the overlying 
land. 

Defines 11 nontributary ground water11
• Details the 

procedures to obtain a permit to construct a well to 
withdraw specified ground water. States that such a well 
permit shall expire one year after its issuance and that 
upon a showing of good cause and an estimate of the time 
necessary to complete the well the state engineer shall 
extend the permit for one or more additional one-year 
periods. Allows the state engineer to require the filing 
of a notice of commencement of beneficial use under such 
permit. Authorizes withdrawal of such specified ground 
water on the basis of an aquifer life of 100 years. 

Requires the applicant for a permit to withdraw 
such specified ground water to own the land, have consent 
of the landowner to withdraw such ground water, or have 
consent of the landowner to withdraw such ground water by 
means of a municipal ordinance or quasi-municipal 
district resolution. 

Requires the state engineer to promulgate rules and 
regulations which facilitate the permitting of wells to 
withdraw nontributary ground water in the Dawson, Denver, 
Arapahoe, and Laramie-Fox Hills aquifers by December 31, 
1985. Allows the state engineer to promulgate rules and 
regulations to facilitate the permitting of wells to 
withdraw specified ground water in any aquifer or portion 
thereof. 
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